

Bonington Drive, Arnold, Nottingham NG5 7EX

Tele: 0115 8408068 Fax: 0115 8408708

Head Teacher: Mrs E Essex Email: office@robertmellors.org.uk

Thursday 19th March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

I promised some of you this morning that I would write with further information regarding the school closure which comes in to effect at the end of the day tomorrow (Friday 20th March). Unfortunately, I am unable to give you any further updates other than to confirm that we will be closing for all children, with the exception of those who fit in to specific categories.

We recognise that some of you will fit in to the 'key worker' category outlined by the Prime Minister and Education Secretary in their press conference last night. At this moment in time, we are unable to share with you any further information regarding this due to no further information being shared with with us.

We anticipate that we will receive confirmation regarding key workers at the same time as you do. I will be sending a letter to you tomorrow addressing this issue further. We recognise that this lack of information may be frustrating for some of you, but we are working hard to ensure that we support our new core purpose – care.

I would like to thank you all for your many messages of support that we have been receiving. They are so welcome in this time of uncertainty.

Best wishes – stay safe,

Mrs Essex

